
FISH HATCHERY ROAD CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

Forward this email to family, friends and co-workers who travel this area and encourage them to sign up  
for Project email updates! 

STAY INFORMED: Fish Hatchery Road Project website and connect through Facebook, Twitter and 
YouTube. 

Weekly Construction Update: March 17 – March 24  
Access is open to area businesses and neighborhoods in the project area. Please continue to 
patronize our local businesses 

Overall Project Summary: Reconstruct FHR from Traceway Drive south to Brendan Avenue 
 Stage Pre-E (Temporary Accommodations): Through mid-April 
 Stage E (Reconstruct NB lanes, Traffic pushed west & occupy existing SB lanes): Mid-April – July 
 Stage F (Reconstruct SB lanes, Traffic moved east & onto new NB lanes):  July – October 
 Stage G (Medians, Daily closures with traffic split & using permanent lanes): Fall – 11/12/21 

 
Recent Milestones 

 Spring erosion control measures installed around the box culvert and open grading areas 
 Clearing and grubbing underway 
 Utility relocations ongoing 

 
Traffic Alerts: 

 Greenway Cross intersection 
o Daily lane closures will continue this week and next week 

 Brendan Ave – Traceway 
o Daily lane closures  

 NB 9 am – 3 pm 
 SB 8 am – 3 pm 

 Post Rd intersection 
o Anticipate a night closure the week of March 29th (to install permanent signal arms) 

 Similar closures for Ochalla Dr and Traceway signal work & associated night time impacts forthcoming 

 
Plan Ahead: Two-week construction outlook 

 Greenway Cross intersection - Traffic signal installation and removal of temporary signals 
 Continued work on pedestrian bridge south of Traceway 
 Daily lane closures on Fish Hatchery from Brendan to Traceway and at the McKee intersection 
 Night-time closures at Post Rd, Ochalla Dr, and Traceway intersections for traffic signals 
 April 12th: Anticipate switching traffic over to the existing southbound lanes of Fish 

Hatchery Road and begin reconstructing the existing northbound lanes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The project field office is located at 2948 North Fish Hatchery Road, Fitchburg, WI.  If you plan 
to stop onsite, please call ahead of time (608) 347-1355 so we can ensure someone is 
available to meet.  


